
 

 

 
 

 
TO: Members of the Waste Management Committee 
 
FROM: Melanie Kawalec, Manager of Waste Management 
 
MEETING DATE: September 20, 2010 
 
SUBJECT: Report WMC10-004 
 Purchase of and Potential Use of 1259 Bensfort Road  
 

 

PURPOSE 

A report to confirm the purchase of 1259 Bensfort Road and to present a Letter of Intent 
for potential future use of the site. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the Waste Management Committee endorse the recommendation as outlined in 
Report WMC10-004 dated September 20, 2010, of the Manager of Waste Management 
as follows: 

That Report WMC10-004 presenting a Letter of Intent from Public Utilities Inc., included 
as Attachment 1, to use the lands at 1259 Bensfort Road for a power generation project 
be endorsed with the understanding that a formal application will be submitted to the 
Waste Management Committee for their consideration in early 2011. 
 

BUDGET AND FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

There are no budget or financial implications associated with this report. 
 

BACKGROUND 

Corus Entertainment recently deemed the property at 1259 Bensfort Road to be surplus 
as the existing antenna farm which supported their AM radio station, recently moved to 
an FM station.  Five 220 feet antennas, electrical stations as well as a couple of smaller 
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outer builds are currently located onsite.  Corus Entertainment will remove this 
equipment and the outer buildings before the end of 2010.   
 
The property had a registered easement in favour of the City of Peterborough, as well 
as a registered right of first refusal in favour of the City due to a number of monitoring 
wells located along the frontage of the property.  
 
On Friday, September 17, 2010, the City and the County of Peterborough jointly 
purchased this property for the appraised market price of $120,000.  
 
Potential Future Use 
 
Based on the current agreement between the City, the County and PUI for the 
development of the Peterborough Landfill Gas Generation Project at 1310 Bensfort 
Road, PUI has also shown an interest in establishing another power generating project 
at 1259 Bensfort Road. 
 
A Letter of Intent from PUI, which is included as Attachment 1, outlines a preliminary 
concept for the installation of a solar power project. Acceptance of a Letter of Intent by 
the property owner is sufficient to initiate an application to the Ontario Power Authority 
through the Province’s Feed-in-Tariff (FIT) program. 
 
PUI will prepare a formal, detailed proposal for presentation to the Waste Management 
Committee for their consideration in early 2011. 
 
 

SUMMARY 

The development of a power generation project on the newly acquired lands at 1259 
Bensfort Road is a good future use for this property.  

Submitted by, 
 
 
 
Melanie Kawalec, 
Manager Waste Management  
 
Attachment 1: Letter of Intent 
 
Contact Name: 
Phone – 742-7777 Ext. 1724 
Fax – 876-4621 
E-mail address – Mkawalec@peterborough.ca 
 

mailto:Mkawalec@peterborough.ca
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